WHITE OAK SPRINGS HOMEOWNER'S ASSOCIATION INC. QUARTERLY COMMUNITY MEETING MINUTES MAY 26, 2021

A quarterly community meeting of the homeowners of White Oak Springs Homeowner's Association, Inc. was held on May 26, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. at the Holiday Inn on Huffmiester Rd.

In Attendance:

Board members in attendance were Eugene Watkins (President), Marie Godard (Treasurer), Jay Hooper (Secretary), Erick Pena Valdez (Director) and Aldo Garcia (Director). Action Property Management (APM) member in attendance was: Lee Waldheim.

There were 10 homeowners present

Call to Order:

President, Eugene Watkins called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.; however, a quorum of 14 was not met, the meeting was adjourned and reconvened again at 7:04 P.M for a one-half or 50% quorum per our WOS Quorum Amendment dated Dec 2/2013.

Introduction of 2020 Board:

Eugene Watkins, President introduced 2021 Board. From left to right: Marie Godard (Treasurer), Jay Hooper (Secretary), Aldo Garcia (Director) and Erika Pena Valdez (Director). Lee Waldheim was introduced as a representative of APM.

Review of Minutes:

Jay Hooper reviewed and approved the minutes for quarterly community and executive meetings from March 23, and provided the executed copy to Lee Waldheim.

Action Property:

Action Property provided members of the community in attendance a homeowners handout that included:

- Meeting agenda
- Meeting minutes from March 23, 2021
- Financial Trail Balance and Income Statement

Financial Report:

Marie Godard invited Lee Waldheim to provide the APM Management Report and financial report ending April 30, 2021 with: total operating bank account funds of: \$54,257.28 operating and of: \$49,230.56 reserves.

Old Business:

Homeowner's Request for Yield Sign: The request was submitted to Paul Hawkins, P.E., (Commissioner Pct #3) Office on 4/21/2021. A response was received from their office on 4/23 and a

subsequent message was sent on 4/28/2021. The Harris County Engineering Department has responded and indicated that they should complete the requested traffic study in about 90 days. Jay Hooper to check back on May 21 or 22^{nd} to see what results have occurred with the request.

New Business:

Flock Safety Cameras: Erika Valdez informed the group that 2 new homeowners were mailed out the Flock Safety Flyers and Safelist Forms. She and Aldo also passed out copies of the same documents to members of the audience in attendance.

Sprinkler System: Marie Godard advised the audience that 2-3 weeks ago, the sprinkler box was vandalized. She explained that the board was looking into installing a cover to the main sprinkler system for added protection.

New Lawn Provider: Eugene Watkins informed the group that a new lawn maintenance company won the bid to cutting the subdivision's lawn as well as replacing and updating the sprinkler heads.

Brick Wall Repair: Marie Godard informed the group that the brick wall in the front of the subdivision needs to reinforced and mortared. She let them also know that the repairs haven't been kept up for over 20 years or since the subdivision was developed. The HOA is responsible for the repairs and maintenance of the outside walls. The last repair was done in April 2020 when the first twow marquees and the outside of the walls were repaired.

New Business

MUD #248: Marie Godard updated everyone about new technology that she has helped get by working with the MUD #248 Board. The MUD District has approved and authorized the installation of smart meters in the district to include our 140 WOS homes, and HOA sprinkler meters. The \$497K project of smart meters will decrease the complaints that the district receives from homeowners and such. Marie asked Aldo to pass out handouts on the T-10 Meter and Capture Ultra-Low Flows and Monitor Flow Directions.

Playground Initiative: Marie Godard passed out layouts for the playground initiative. The playground is a big effort that Marie has been working over two years to try to get for free by the MUD #248. There have been a lot of roadblocks for this project. The latest was an issue with replatting and what the developer put in regarding landscaping restrictions. Marie has been working with the engineer during her own time and efforts to get the project initiated. The re-platting could take anywhere from 6-9 months and the actual install of the playground equipment will only take two weeks. Marie also informed the group that a wrought-iron fence will put around the playground once it is completed. The playground is wheel chair accessible. Again, this project is funded entirely by MUD #248.

Homeowners Forum:

Homeowner asked about a message board or sign in the front of the neighborhood. Eugene
informed the group that the board is working on the pricing and such for the marquee.

- Erika Valdez asked the group, if anyone would be interested in doing a Community Garage Sale in September. A community member asked if we would get the proper permits for this.
 Lee informed the group that no permits are needed in order to get this initiative rolled out.
- o Homeowner asked there was a way for homeowners to meet one another. Jay Hooper remined the group that National Night Out is held during the month of October and this might be something that the neighborhood might want to participate in.

Adjournment:

Being there was no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:36 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, White Oak Springs Homeowners Association, Inc

White Oak Springs HOA Board